Town Council Meeting Monday, January 22nd, 2019 7:00 PM Marshville Town Hall

Regular Work Session

Present: Mayor Franklin Deese; Mayor Pro-tem Virginia Morgan; Council Members Margaret Bivens, Norma Carpenter, Ernestine Staton, and Gary Huntley

Staff Present: Scott Howard, Town Manager; Chief of Police Matt Tarlton: Ann Sutton, Town Clerk; Bobby Griffin, Town Attorney; Blair Israel, Planning & Zoning Administrator

Call to Order/Invocation/Pledge of Allegiance:

Mayor Deese called the Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM. Council Member Huntley gave the opening prayer. Everyone stood and gave the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comments:

There were no public comments.

Presentation by Marshville Planning & Zoning Board:

Mr. Israel (Planning & Zoning Administrator) distributed a list of criteria for agricultural rezoning. Mr. Israel presented two maps; a recent map and a map for the 2035 plan, which he discussed. Mr. Israel discussed parcels that meet the criteria. Mr. Israel then discussed the different districts and the encouraged uses for them. Mr. Israel wrapped up by recommending that the town will get the growth with more variety.

Mayor Deese encouraged the Council to thoroughly read over the packet they received from Mr. Israel.

Manager's Report:

Manager Howard explained that the town may need to get community service to help with litter removal. Manager Howard also said that he is still working closely with the natural gas people about the new Outfall Project. Manager Howard stated that the town will be getting more active on pothole issues.

Council Member Comments:

Council Member Bivens thanked Ann Sutton for the carriage for the parade.

Council Member Huntley stated that the MLK Breakfast was excellent & thanked the Police and other First Responders for their service.

Council Member Staton stated she enjoyed the MLK Breakfast and Parade and thanked everyone who participated.

Mayor Pro Tem Morgan did not have any comments.

Mayor Deese welcomed Mayor Pro Tem Morgan back and stated he is glad she is feeling better. Mayor Deese also thanked everyone for the well wishes and prayers.

Adjournment:

Mayor Deese requested a motion to adjourn. Council Member Staton made the motion, Council Member Bivens seconded. All Ayes. Motion passes unanimously. Meeting adjourned.

Mayor Tro-tem Virginia Morgan

Ann Sutton, Town Clerk